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October 07, 2016 
 

 
RE: Edinburg Regional Disposal Facility 
 
Dear Miss Morales: 
 
This is in reference to a request that the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) issue a 
Conditional Letter of Map Revision Based on Fill (CLOMR-F) for the property referenced above in 
accordance with the National Flood Insurance Program (NFIP) regulations. 
 
After reviewing the information submitted with the request and the effective NFIP map for the referenced 
community, FEMA has determined that the property is partially located within a Special Flood Hazard 
Area (SFHA) designated Zone AE with established base (100-year) flood elevations and designated Zone 
A without established base (100-year) flood elevations. 
 
The subject property is shown on NFIP map Panel Number 4803340325D, dated June 6, 2000 for 
Hidalgo County, Texas.  The portion of this map panel showing the site was subsequently revised by 
Letter of Map Revision case number 01-06-1095P, dated May 17, 2001. The submitted technical data 
indicates fill is proposed along the Zone AE floodplain for Santa Cruz Canal as well as portions of several 
Zone A ponding areas shown within the site. The data further indicates that the site is to be used for 
expansion of an existing landfill. 
 
Because the proposed development does not encroach on a FEMA designated floodway and no buildings 
are anticipated to be constructed on the site, there are no procedures under the NFIP regulations that 
require action on your request by FEMA.  Hidalgo County, or other agencies having jurisdiction of the 
site, may have requirements that apply. 
 
With your request you submitted a payment in the amount of $900 as the review and processing fee. We 
will process a refund for this amount and you will be notified when the processing is complete. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Miss Alexandra Morales 
Golder Associates Inc. 
500 Century Plaza Drive, Suite 190 
Houston, TX 77002 
 

IN REPLY REFER TO CASE NO.: 16-06-2076C 
Community: Hidalgo County, Texas 
 (Unincorporated Areas) 
Community No.: 480334 
Map Panel No.: 4803340325D 
Effective Date: June 6, 2000 revised by LOMR 
                          01-06-1095P, dated May 17, 2001 
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If you have any questions concerning this letter, please contact the FEMA Map Information eXchange toll 
free at (877) 336-2627 (877-FEMA MAP) or by letter addressed to the Federal Emergency Management 
Agency, LOMC Clearinghouse, 847 South Pickett Street, Alexandria, VA 22304-4605. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

 
 
Luis Rodriguez, P.E., Chief 
Engineering Management Branch 
Federal Insurance and Mitigation Administration 

 
cc: Mr. Raul Sesin, Hidalgo County District General Manager and Floodplain Administrator 
 Mr. Chad E. Ireland, Senior Project Geological Engineer, Golder Associates Inc. 




